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              STUDENT OF THE WEEK  

NICK. R 
                      CONGRATULATIONS Nick! 

 

Swimming Lessons 

As you are aware, swimming lessons have been cancelled for term 1 
due to Swimming and Water Safety being unable to secure swim-
ming teachers. Thank you to Kellerberrin DHS, they have been 
working with SWS and are trying to organize lessons in term 4. All 
enquires regarding this are to be directed to Swimming and Water 
Safety.   
 

Tennis 

Year 5/6 tennis trials were held today for the 2019 Central Districts 

Schools Tennis Classic to be held in Northam in March. Congratulations to 

the following students who were selected. We will be sending two mixed 

teams.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

Campbell Rohan Cheryl Alex 

Mitch Clare Brooklyn Alexis 



 

 

Classrooms and staff 2019 

 

 

 

 

Principal - Mrs Sims     

Manager Corporate Services - Mrs Mackin (snr) Mon/Tues/Fri 

          Mrs Bradley Wed/Thurs 

Gardener – Mr Sims 

Cleaner - Mrs Dyer 

  

 

 

CLASS ROOM 

NUMBER 

TEACHER/S EDUCATION 

ASSISTANTS 

K/PP/1/2 2 Miss De Cinque &      

Mrs Syred 

Mrs Dixon/Mrs 

Mackin (Jnr)/ 

Mrs Thomson 

3/4 1 Mrs Hathornthwaite/ 

Mrs Sims/Mrs Packham 

Mrs Dixon/Mrs 

Constantine/ 

Miss Robinson 

5/6 4 Miss Kujawski/Mrs York Mrs Dixon/Mrs 

Constantine/ 

Miss Robinson 



A Letter From the Student Council 

First of all we’d like to welcome our principal Mrs Sims and our new gardener Mr 
Sims to our school. We’d also like to welcome back all of our students, parents and 
caregivers back. We have a great year planned for 2019. 

As the student councillors we have lots of different roles to play in this school. We 
have Clare and Rohan as our South and North Bus CEO’s. We walk the bus kids 
out to the bus, organise seating and make sure kids arrive home safely. Angelique 
and Campbell are our Technology CEO’s. They look after all our technology equip-
ment, report breakages and manage assemblies. 

As our Communication CEO’s we have Alexis and Ree-anna who help organise 
events, fund-raisers and they also talk at events.  We have Cheryl and Nicholas as 
our NAIDOC CEO’s. This role includes raising flags, help set up NAIDOC activities 
and perform Welcome to Country at assemblies. Finally, we have Brooklyn and Alex 
who set up sports activities and fitness, take care of equipment and organise sport-
ing events.  

Just a reminder, we have breakfast club every Thursday which include toast. cereal, 
Milo, juice and occasionally jaffles, breakfast muffins, crumpets, hot cross buns, 
raisin toast and smoothies. Later in the year we will possibly be having a sausage 
sizzle fund-raiser for the school. This will most likely happen in term 2. We will 
have sausages and icy poles available. Breakfast Club will be free but there will be 
a cost for the sausage sizzle. 

We are also planning a fund-raiser for children with heart disease, as some of 
our relatives have tragically been taken by this.  We are thinking of having a big 
breakfast later in the year while the P & C will bring in some breakfast foods 
for parents and students to happily eat. This will be a gold coin donation day 
and funds will be given to save the lives of children with heart disease. We also 
might be holding a school sleepover later in the year as well but we will send out 
further details in regards to it if it’s happening and when it’s happening in a 
few months time.  We will just see how things turn out.  

We hope everyone has a safe and exciting year and we can’t wait to organise 
some fun events for everyone to participate in. By the way, the junior cricket team 
is a few players short for a game in Mukinbudin this Saturday. If you have a 
child that is in year 3 or above and is available to play, please contact Mrs   
Tanya Nicholls on 0408 090 422. Training will be on Friday afternoon at Tammin 
Oval.  

Thank you and once again have a safe and happy new year!  

Regards, the student council of Tammin Primary School.  



Voluntary Contributions 

Voluntary contributions can now be paid. Please find a copy of the               

contributions and charges below. The school bank details if you prefer to use 

EFT are BSB 086732 AC 508369140 Tammin Primary School.  

 

 
Coming up… 

 Thursday 14 February - Breakfast Club 

 Monday 25 February - PP-2 On-Entry testing all week 

 Wednesday 27 February - Constable Care K-4 

 Friday 8 March - Tammin-Meckering Swimming Carnival in 
Cunderdin (Permissions due this Friday 15 February) 

 Thursday 14 March - Tennis Team compete in Northam 

 Friday 15 March - Interschool Swimming Carnival 

 

 


